
A Message from your Chair..

Dear Members,  
New Year is a time to enjoy ourselves and to make a few resolutions knowing deep down they won’t be kept!!

New Year is also a time to reflect on what has happened in the last year remembering those family and friends who had passed on.
Our change of name to ‘Active Wales’ has stimulated interest and I trust has enabled some branches to recruit younger members.

Our Annual Conference & Rally was a great success and regarded as the ‘best ever’.   My thanks must go to the members of our Executive who put in so much effort to ensure its smooth running.  Our thanks must also go to Age Cymru members who also ensured the organisational side went smoothly.

I have looked forward to visiting very many branches during the year when we have been able to exchange ideas and views that concern you.  Please continue to invite me so that I can take these views to the many Groups and Forums that I represent you on.
We continue to hear of the Isolation and Loneliness affecting older people with many still living in poverty.  We are now told of the dramatic increase in the deaths of pensioners due to the lack of heating.  Their choice has been limited to whether they have been able to afford to Heat or Eat during the winter months.   With our National Assembly elections due in May is it now time to remind our elected members that 25% of those voting are pensioners.  Please ensure they are aware we are still a powerful group that can influence the results!

However, I would remind you that it is not all Gloom & Doom!  We may be an ageing Society but we should seize the opportunity that it offers and not be afraid!

I would ask you to help me develop our Association throughout Wales so that others can benefit from our experiences.   
Please look out for those neighbours and friends who maybe alone and make them feel wanted by taking them to your branch meetings.
Finally, may I thank you for your valued support during the year and wish you all a very Happy New Year ( Blwyddyn Newydd Dda).
My Kindest regards

John Davies

Chair
